Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the March 2, 2021 Meeting
DRAFT
Welcome and Roll Call: Chairman Haley called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m. and asked Mr. Sampson to take a roll call of the attendees. 
Committee Members Present: Mr. Keith Haley, Mr. Chad Farr, Mr. David Pelaggi, Ms. Shelly McDermott, Mr. Amos Fatorma, Ms. Carmella Ferreira, Mr. Anthony Ford (first alternate), Mr. Angel Torres (second alternate).
Committee Members Absent: Mr. Steve Hillyer

Others Present: Mr. Tyrell Sampson, Mr. Brian Sigman, Ms. Jessie Towle, Ms. Brandy Altergott, Mr. Nick Faenza, Mr. Frank Roberts, Ms. Brenda Lamarre, and Ms. Lisa Tanguay
Minutes from December 4, 2020 and January 19, 2021 meetings: A motion was made by Mr. Pelaggi and seconded by Mr. Farr to adopt the minutes from both meetings. Motion carried unanimously.
Old Business

Budget Update: Mr. Sampson reported that the monthly balance of the program budget has been steady at slightly over $1 million. Most of vending facility locations are not open and therefore expenditures for equipment repairs and purchases have been minimal. Monthly revenues from vending machine commissions have started to gradually rise.
Regulations Subcommittee Update: The subcommittee is more than halfway done with their proposed changes to the regulations and should have a draft to submit by the end of the month. Ms. Altergott stated that the subcommittee members discussed a change in one of the sections with regards to the current requirement that a member who has completed two consecutive terms must take a year off before being allowed to serve once again on the committee. The subcommittee members are proposing that the year-off requirement be removed to allow a member to serve without interruption on as many terms as voted onto. The Chair and Ms. Ferreira both stated they would be in favor of this change.

Mr. Sigman stated the draft regulation updates would require the approval of Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) and also the Connecticut Legislature’s Regulations Review Committee before they could go into effect. The subcommittee will submit the draft to the entire committee for review and a vote can be taken to move them to the next step in the process. 
Vending Contract - Pepsi transition update: Mr. Sampson reported that 97 percent of the vending machines have been installed. Weekly update calls are held with Michael Kaiser who is the new Pepsi Account Manager. Pepsi now has 6 people working on this contract. Mr. Kaiser will be contacting vending facility managers to discuss their product offerings. Mr. Sampson advised those who have over the counter operations to review their individual situations. 
New Business

New Haven Train Station: Mr. Sampson stated that the Union Station food service location is becoming available and the bureau has been approached based on the first right of refusal requirements. Presently there are two commercial food service operations at the train station. When requesting financial information on the profitability of these locations, Mr. Sampson learned that this information is not available. Mr. Sampson further learned that there is going to be another property across the street from the train station and he is trying to find out what types of businesses will be there. Once further information is available, Mr. Sampson will bring it before the committee for discussion and a recommendation on whether to accept the food service opportunity at this location.
Stimulus Funding Award - Committee Prioritization: 
Connecticut will be receiving $313,550 in stimulus funds to offset the losses sustained by the vending facility managers that were not otherwise offset by other funds. The committee needs to discuss how to allocate these funds to each of the vending facility managers. Rehabilitation Services Administration will be issuing guidance shortly that will help to guide the committee in their deliberations on how to allocate these funds.  Chairman Haley stated his understanding is that these funds can only be used to offset losses in calendar year 2020. He suggested that while the committee can start discussing this topic and generating recommendations, it is not possible to finalize an approach until the guidance from Rehabilitation Services Administration is received and reviewed. A suggestion was made to have a meeting amongst the committee members to come up with questions. Mr. Sampson stated the $313,550 represents approximately 45% of the total amount lost by the vending facility managers and it would not be enough funding to cover all of the losses that were incurred. RSA is looking for the committee’s active participation in the recommendations on how the funds should be allocated to the vending facility managers. Ms. McDermott asked if Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) funds could be used to offset inventory losses. Mr. Sigman responded that VR funding can be used for this purpose if the individual is eligible for VR services and has this service listed in their Individualized Plan for Employment (IPE). However, it is unclear if this would be considered as an offset to the vending facility manager’s losses, thereby reducing the amount of funding that could be provided through the stimulus funds to that vending facility manager. A decision was made to have a meeting with all of the vending facility managers as soon as the guidance from RSA is available and distributed. Mr. Sigman will inform RSA that the committee deliberated on this subject and they have many questions which precludes them from submitting a proposed allocation plan at present.
United States Coast Guard Academy Update: 
Mr. Sigman reported that he has received guidance from the Office of the Attorney General. The guidance stated that BESB should not be a party or a signatory to a teaming agreement.  Only the signatures of the parties to the teaming agreement, such as the licensed blind operator and the teaming partner, should appear on the teaming agreement. The proposal submitted to the Coast Guard Academy should clearly state that it was authored by the teaming partner selected by the licensed blind operator. Should the Coast Guard Academy accept BESB’s proposal, following any negotiations of the proposal, a contract will be drafted and reviewed by the Attorney General’s office.

Mr. Sigman indicated that the next step is to use the Promotion and Transfer list to select the potential vending facility manager for this location. The selected individual will then need to reach out to potential teaming partners to make a selection of which company the vending facility manager desires to team with. 
Mr. Sigman has requested that the Coast Guard affirm that the food service operations at the Coast Guard Academy meets the Randolph Sheppard priority and that this priority should be stated in their upcoming solicitation. He has not received a response. 
Promotion and Transfer List: Mr. Sampson previously discussed the list of interested vending facility managers with the subcommitee. It was determined that all vending facility managers who stated an interest to be on the promotion and transfer list were eligible. A motion was made by Mr. Farr to accept the promotion and transfer list, seconded by Mr. Fatorma. Motion carried unanimously.
Agency Matters
Facility Reopen Plans: Mr. Sampson is anticipating the reopening of the seasonal locations and he is preparing to work with the field representatives to assure that the locations are ready when the season begins.
Annual Training: Catriona MacDonald: Ms. Catriona MacDonald, policy advisor for the National Council of State Agencies for the Blind has reached out to BESB to offer training on approaches that vending facility managers can consider for maximizing facility profitability when their locations reopen. A motion was made by Mr. Farr to move forward with this training at the annual meeting in September and seconded by Mr. Pelaggi. Motion carried unanimously.
Open Forum: Ms. Altergott inquired about the incentive program, requesting that it be clearly explained to the vending facility managers. She also asked if there will be another vacation coverage payment made this year.
Mr. Haley asked if vending facility managers can have the option to choose to either receive the vacation payout now or deferring the decision to a later date. Chairman Haley also asked if there was sufficient funding to cover another vacation payment. Mr. Sigman stated there is sufficient funding and also that the committee can vote to allow for each vending facility manager to decide if they prefer to receive the vacation payment in lieu of one week of field representative coverage at their location. 
A motion was made by Mr. Farr and seconded by Mr. Pelaggi that vending facility managers can choose to request vacation funds in lieu of field representative coverage for one week of vacation this year. Motion carried unanimously.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Ms. McDermott and seconded by Mr. Fatorma to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 3:09 p.m.
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